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Eileen Milner 
Chief Executive 
Education and Skills Funding Agency  
Cheylesmore House  
Quinton Road  
Coventry  
CV1 2WT  
 

13 March 2020 
 
Dear Eileen,  
 
IMPACT OF COVID-19 ON THE POST-16  REVIEW OF QUALIFICATIONS AT LEVEL 3 AND 
BELOW – ‘NO AND LOW ENROLMENTS.’ 
 
You recently notified me that ESFA was postponing the annual strategic dialogue with 
the FAB board due to the unprecedented situation we now find ourselves in regarding 
dealing with the impact of the Covid-19 virus.  
 
This is completely understandable in the circumstances. Resources across the sector 
are increasingly being redirected towards putting contingency plans in place to deal 
with the impact, for example, of AO/college/ provider staff sickness, and other social 
distancing measures the government may decide, in due course, to mandate. Our 
customers: schools, colleges and employers, are already beginning to implement 
their own measures which is seeing resources being reconfigured or directed 
elsewhere.  
 
For this reason, I am formally writing to request an extension of the 27 March deadline 
for AOs to notify ESFA/DfE of the regulated qualifications below L3 they wish to 
continue. It is currently anticipated that AOs are expected to file these notifications 
along with supporting evidence (i.e. of which qualifications with no or low enrolments 
they wish to continue for consideration of public support) by the published deadline.  
 
The situation regarding Covid-19 has moved on significantly since 13 February when 
the ‘No and Low’ consultation was originally launched. You will also appreciate that 
the evidence gathering process, in particular, is dependent on the availability of 
resources of our key stakeholders, e.g. centres, educators and employers, in 
submitting relevant documentation.  
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As discussed above, however, the Covid-19 virus is already having a significant 
impact on the capacity and willingness of our customers to meet these kind of 
arbitrary deadlines, particularly when there are other more pressing matters now 
coming into view.  
 
Following consultation with FAB’s members, we think the most appropriate and 
pragmatic thing to do in these circumstances would be the following:  
 

1) Keep the 27 March deadline date in place for AOs to provide notification of the 
lists of qualifications with no or low enrolments they wish to see continue to be 
recognised for public support; 

2) Extend the deadline by 4 weeks for the submission of evidence in respect of 
why a particular qualification with no or low enrolments should continue to be 
recognised for public support.  

 
We think this more pragmatic approach will help work around the current crisis, while 
mitigating the risk for government of the whole qualifications review process being 
knocked off track.  
 
Given the urgency of this matter, I would appreciate a response to this issue as soon 
as possible.  
 
Yours sincerely 

 
 
 
 
 

Tom Bewick 
Chief Executive 


